Garden Planning


Even though the ground hog saw his shadow and we still have a bit of winter yet to go, the seed catalogues are in!  So that must mean it is time to start thinking about our yards and gardens.  What are we going to plant and where are we going to plant it.  I find that ordering seeds can be like Thanksgiving dinner.  Our eyes are bigger than or stomachs or, in the gardener’s case, bigger than our plot of land.  Maybe this year we can really plan better and as they say GET ORGANIZED!



What are the family favorites?  Will they last as one planting or should you plant every two weeks for a continuous supply?  Do you can or freeze or dry what you grow?  If so, you will want to plant enough to accomplish that; for example, maybe two rows of carrots and two rows of beets depending on the size of your family.  The WSU/Skagit County Cooperative Extension Office has a chart that tells how much to plant for a family of four.


It is important when ordering seeds to remember that we live in the Pacific northwest and things like okra do not grow well here.  However, many other things do.  Some cool weather crops that can be planted one month before the last frost are beets, broccoli, cabbage, carrots, cauliflower, Swiss chard, kale, kohlrabi, lettuce, onions, parsnips, peas, sugar snap peas, radish spinach and turnips.


Warm-weather crops should go out after the last frost.  Some of them are beans, corn, cucumbers, peppers, pumpkins, squash, sunflowers and tomatoes.  Note: it is best to grow tomatoes under cover.


Well, time to make out your list and check it twice, remember it takes some work to have a garden and to keep it up.  Gardens are hard on your back and your knees, but all that fresh produce makes it worthwhile.

